
 

 

 Hillsborough NH Water and Sewer Commissioners 
 July 12, 2012 Meeting Minutes  

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm  

Present: Commissioners Herm Wiegelman and Peter Mellen; and Penny Griffin, 
Administrator. 

Peter Mellen motioned to have Herm Wiegelman serve as acting chairman for the meeting in 
the absence of Doug Parker.  Herm seconded the motion.  All agreed. 
 
The Commissioners discussed including UV in the change to the water treatment process to 
chloramines.  Commissioner Wiegelman stated that it including it would raise the amount of the 
increase to the water rates.  It was agreed that including the UV process would guarantee the 
resolution of the violation issues where as there was still a risk that there may be more to do if 
they just added the chloramines.  Peter Mellen motioned to include the UV process to the 
current change to chloramines for water treatment.  Herm Wiegelman seconded the motion.  All 
agreed. 
 
The Commissioners reviewed and approved time cards, accounts payable vouchers, a proposal 
from TAC Construction to lower and raise the manholes on School Street in preparation for 
state paving, and a proposal from D & S Excavating to work with the Ted Berry Company during 
the School Street pipe bursting project. 
 
Commissioner Mellen motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Commissioner Wiegelman seconded 
the motion. All voted in favor.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:45 pm.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Penny Griffin, Administrator 
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